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Mr. Joseph A. Blount, Jr.
President & CEO
Colonial Pipeline Company
1185 Sanctuary Parkway, Suite 100
Alpharetta, GA 30009

Dear Mr. Blount:
Docket No. PHMSA-2009-0390

On November 17, 2009, Colonial Pipeline Company (Colonial) applied to the Pipeline and
Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA) for a special permit PHMSA-2009-0390,
for relief of pressure testing record keeping requirements. The special permit waives compliance
with 49 Code of Federal Regulations 195.3 10, for the two (2) pipeline special permit segments
totaling 74.684 miles of the 40-inch diameter Line 01 Pipeline.

The special permit segments are defined as 64.450 miles of the Line 01 Pipeline located in
Acadia, St. Landry, Point Coupee, and West Feliciana Parishes, Louisiana (special permit
segment 1) and 10.234 miles of the Line 01 Pipeline located in Fulton, DeKaib, and Gwinnett
Counties, Georgia (special permit segment 2).

PHMSA grants this special permit (enclosed) based on a review of Colonial's application letter,
supporting attachments, and the required integrity inspections and documentation required by the
special permit conditions. The special permit allows Colonial to continue to operate the Line 01
Pipeline at a maximum operating pressure of 574 pounds per square inch gauge sig) in special
permit segment 1 and 743 psig in special permit segment 2. The special permit requires Colonial
to comply with certain conditions designed to maintain pipeline safety.

My staff would be pleased to discuss this special permit or any other regulatory matter with
Colonial. Ms. Sentho White, Director of Engineering and Research Division, may be contacted
at 202-366-2415, on matters specific to this special permit.

Sincerely,

Associate Administrator for Pipeline Safety

Enclosure: Special Permit - PHMSA-2009-0390


